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13th November 2009
Rt Hon Malcolm Bruce MP
Rt Hon Alex Salmond MP
Rt Hon. Robert Smith MP
Dear 

EU-COLOMBIA FREE TRADE
I am writing on behalf of Aberdeenshire UNISON to draw your attention to the EU-Colombia Free Trade Agreement (FTA) that is currently being negotiated and to ask you to add your voice to the campaign against this agreement.

As you may be aware, Colombia remains the most dangerous country in the world in which to be a trade unionist.  There was a 25% increase in murders in 2008 compared to 2007 and so far in 2009; there have already been nearly 30 trade unionists murdered.

Unfortunately, the Colombian Government has failed to punish those responsible with 96% of cases remaining in complete impunity.  Cases of arbitrary detentions, death threats and torture of trade unionists have also all risen and Colombia continues to fail to implement repeated UN human rights recommendations and ILO conventions.

Any FTA with Colombia whilst this situation continues will be seen as an endorsement of a regime which has shown flagrant disregard for the rights and lives of workers in Colombia.  The US Congress and the Canadian Parliament have recently blocked similar agreements due to these human rights concerns and the Norwegian Parliament has also refused to ratify the proposed EFTA agreement with Colombia until an investigation is carried out into the situation.

The TUC, ETUC, numerous British and European trade unions, and the Colombian trade union movement itself, have all also called for an immediate halt to this FTA.

I would be grateful if you could add your support by writing to European Commission President Barroso and EU Trade Commissioner Baroness Ashton to register your opposition to this agreement.  I’d also be grateful if you could write to the UK Secretary of State for Business, Innovation and Skills, Lord Mandelson and the Foreign Secretary David Miliband asking that the UK government actively oppose such an agreement until the murders of trade unionists in Colombia ends.

For the EU to press ahead with an FTA would send completely the wrong signal to the Colombian regime by appearing to condone their treatment of trade unionists.  I hope you will make every effort to support the campaign.
Yours sincerely

KATE RAMSDEN

Branch Chair

